
The illustrations show several views of the office of the late Dr. Edgar Fahs Smith 
and part of his collection of chemical memorabilia, said to be the best in the world, which 
has been presented to  the University of Pennsylvania by Dr. Smith’s widow. The collec- 
tion comprises more than 2500 items and will be preserved intact in its present setting in 
the room which Dr. Smith occupied from the time the Harrison Chemical Laboratory was 
erected in 1894 until his death on May 3rd, this year. 

The collections of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION for the Head- 
quarter’s Museum and Library are growing, both will, be Service Divisions for pharma- 
cists and they will have just pride in them. 




